To: The Congregations, Schools and Ministries of the NID
From: The Rev. Dr. Allan Buss, President, NID

RE: Response to Governor Pritzker’s August 2021 Mask Mandate

Dear Friends in Christ,

On August 4, 2021, Governor Pritzker, in response to the rising case numbers of COVID-19 stemming from the spread of the Delta variant, issued a mask mandate requiring the wearing of masks for all schools, public and private. This mandate covers every person in schools, children and adults, whether vaccinated or not.

Some, dissatisfied with the governor’s actions, wish to voice their objections. Each citizen certainly should engage in the democratic process which is a part of the structure of God’s ordering of His left-hand kingdom in our nation. It is my understanding there are legal challenges. With many of you, I am concerned about several issues that seem to be the over-reach of government into the Church’s realm as well as governmental authorities assuming duties and responsibilities God has given to parents, but they are broader than just this particular issue unfortunately. (See Luther’s Explanation of the 4th Commandment in the Small and Large Catechisms.)
The issuance of a mask mandate is not forbidden in the Holy Scriptures and hence is not inherently sinful. When considering how schools will deal with this mandate from the state, I encourage everyone to consider how to be wise and Christ-like in caring for the safety and health needs of our communities. Our decisions and our tone bear witness to how we approach each other even if we disagree. There are matters of conscience involved and on those we may disagree, but, we can do that with a disposition that honors the Lord we serve. Our desired goal is ultimately that every day our students and families are engaged with the Word of God and our Savior, Jesus.
Those who make these decisions and have these discussions are reminded to be prayerful, thoughtful, and humble as we listen and act. May our Lord Jesus have mercy on us all, especially on our schools, administrators, boards and committees, teachers, and parents and students! We are confessing the truth of the Word in “such a time as this” (Esther 4:14).  We serve and lead by example.
It seems prudent to remind schools to consult their insurance carrier as decisions are made. Lois Stewart has been a great resource in these matters this past year. And for preschools, if your preschool is DCFS licensed, please have your director contact their DCFS representative. We have also been in contact with the other Illinois Districts of the LCMS as we work together on these matters.
We shall cling to the promise that our Lord is leading, protecting, and guiding us. A word of thanks for all who are doing their best, putting in long hours and keeping our focus on God’s promises in Christ. The Lord is providing opportunities even in these circumstances!   And please remember, “We do not fight for Victory, we fight from Victory!”  Christ is Risen! He is King of Kings and Lord of Lords! Our Labor in the Lord is not in vain. (I Corinthians 15:58)
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